
Special Report 
 

Remember Niroomand’s Trip to the Alamo! 
An Investigative Series on CoB Faculty Travel 

 
 
This Special Report analyzes the details of CoB Associate Dean Farhang Niroomand’s 
April of 2006 trip to San Antonio for the Southwestern Social Science Association 
meeting.  Niroomand’s plans for that trip are detailed in the screen below: 
 

 
 
Notice the familiar line “To present paper, chair session, and discuss several papers.”  
This seems like a cut-and-paste job from other Employee Travel Voucher forms that 
Niroomand has completed on other occasions. 
 
The details on lodging/meals for this excursion are very interesting, as the screen below 
shows: 
 

 
 
The $100 dinner on 14 April 2006 is intriguing.  It appears as though the officials in 
USM’s financial affairs offices moved that amount to another form.  Keep in mind that, 
as pointed out in a previous Special Report, Niroomand often has lunch/dinner with 
“colleagues,” and that these expenses are moved from travel voucher forms and placed 
onto business expense forms. 
 
Travel costs added another $400+ to this San Antonio trip, as the table below points out: 
 



 
 
The “Other Expenses” column associated with this 2006 trip totaled more than $100 as 
well, as the insert below shows: 
 

 
 
What was the total tab for this excursion?  The screen below provides the answer: 
 

 
 

As you can see, this trip to San Antonio came to $1,152.50, and Niroomand was 
reimbursed $1,118.00 of that total – a reimbursement rate of 97 percent.  Upon 
examination of the pots of money Niroomand used to finance the trip, we see that his 
$100.69 dinner was reimbursed as well (see bottom, in pencil, on insert below). 
 



 
 

Once again, CoB Dean Harold Doty is involved, as the signature lines included below 
indicate: 
 

 
 
Doty’s involvement in the CoB spending frenzy of Niroomand is becoming more and 
more apparent, as the most recent installments in the Special Report series suggest. 
 
This is another four-figure trip for Niroomand.  His monthly travel budget appears to 
exceed the annual travel budget for regular line CoB faculty.  As more and more 
paperwork is processed, our investigators will provide a more in-depth examination of 
some of the reports that have been presented here at usmpride.com. 


